
EUMS Site Based Management Team Agenda 12/9/15 
Attendees 

6th grade 
Danyah Hill  Support Cindy Price  Related 

Arts 

Misty Tarlton 

Charlotte Kennedy Clerical Doris Buttrell Melody Florentino 

7th grade 
Evelyn Funderburk   

Parents 

----- 

Bo Jennings 

Admin 

Dr. Radke, Principal ----- 

8th grade 

 

Amanda Brigden 
Mrs. Zolke, Asst. Prin. 

----- 

Devan Schafer ----- 

 

What Who How Long 

Approve Minutes from November 

- Minutes approved 
Hill 5 minutes 

Hoodies 

- Dr. Radke shared the printout of a sales brochure that is labeled “apparel approved” that 

shows hooded sweatshirts. There is discrepancy in regards to what we offer online and 

what PRIDE committee set as acceptable apparel.  

- Mrs. Funderburk asked who authorized to put the apparel on the website that is 

contradictory to what PRIDE committee has stablished. Dr. Radke responded that there is 

no clarity as for who approved the items on the online store. She thinks that if it is allowed 

on Fridays why we are not allowing them throughout the rest of the week. Mrs. Jennings 

added that 7th grade voted no. 

- Mrs. Hill stated that 6th grade voted no. Teachers think they will have a problem with 

asking students to put their hoodies down. They think it is a safety issue. Students can 

cover their faces when they are walking up the hallway and cover themselves. 

- Mrs. Shaffer stated that the consensus in 8th grade was no. They are getting a lot of 

pushback from students to tuck in their shirt, hoodies will bring a similar problem. As of 

now teachers do not have problems with students wearing hooded sweatshirts on Fridays. 

- Mrs. Florentino stated that related arts teachers don’t have a preference. 

- Dr. Radke stated that the hooded needs to be removed from the online store. At the same 

time it is very cold outside and hooded sweatshirts are warmer. Dr. Radke stated that most 

staff members wear jackets and hoodies. Why are we as a school not allowing them to 

wear hooded sweatshirts?. 

- The consensus was to remove the color hooded option from the website. 

- Mrs. Brigden suggested that if we want to make a change, we should make changes before 

the end of the school year so it takes effect at the beginning of the school year. Motion to 

remove hoodies from website was approved. 

Dr. Radke 15 minutes 

Open Forum 

- Mrs. Florentino asked what’s going to happen with the parents who have already 

purchased the hoody.  

- Dr. Radke reminded all attendees that lockdown drill will be tomorrow. 

- Could we match the colors to FH colors. There is historical value to the current colors, 

when time comes we can ask the community for support. 

All 10 minutes 

The next meeting will be January 13, 2015 


